
 
         September 20, 2023 

Report 

On September 19, 2023, an invigorating essay writing competition unfolded within the hallowed walls of 

the college's conference hall. The theme that served as the beacon of inspiration for the budding literary 

talents was the profound and timeless topic of 

"Truth and Non-Violence." This noteworthy event 

was a significant jewel in the crown of activities 

organized to commemorate the year's Gandhi 

Jayanti celebrations, a series brimming with 

cultural and intellectual enrichment. 

The meticulous orchestration of this intellectual 

fiesta can be credited to the dedicated efforts of the 

debates and cultural committee of the college, who 

left no stone unturned in ensuring its resounding 

success. The participation of fifteen erudite students 

in the competition was nothing short of impressive. 

At the helm of this literary voyage stood Mr. Gh 

Rasool Dar, assistant professor of Urdu, who 

skillfully navigated the proceedings as the 

moderator. His expertise and guidance added an 

extra layer of profundity to the event, elevating it to 

a platform of profound discourse. 

The audience, a diverse gathering representing 

various departments of the college, bore witness to 

this intellectual spectacle. Students and faculty 

members alike congregated, their minds eager to 

absorb the thoughts and perspectives shared by the 

gifted essayists.  

As the event drew to a close, Mr. Mohammad Idrees Bhat, assistant professor of English, took center stage 

to deliver a heartfelt vote of thanks. His eloquent words resonated with gratitude for all those who 

contributed to the success of the event. 

The anticipation now lies in the diligent evaluation of the essays, a task that will culminate in the eagerly 

awaited declaration of results.  

  

Media Secretary 


